## **Gentet, Matthias**

From: Nancy Mayo Sent: 10 July 2017 02:29
To: Gentet, Matthias

**Subject:** 2016/7150/P: Cannon Hill privet hedges - objection

Attachments: Privet hedges, Cannon Hill.jpg

## Dear Mr Genet.

The drawings included as part of this planning application (deliberately?) omit to show the very important contribution made to the Cannon Hill streetscape by the semi-evergreen privet hedges. These hedgerows provide shelter for birds in winter and their flowers provide nectar for birds and butterflies in spring. Hedges also help to filter the vehicle particulates in this heavily polluted area.

The attached photo shows the aesthetic value of the long stretches of privet hedges lining either side of Cannon Hill. To uproot them will cause very substantial harm to the streetscape and it would be an act of sheer vandalism.

The application is additionally contrary to Local Plan Policies:

- A3 6.58 c), d) and e); 6.74 and 6.75
- CC2
- CC4.

Kind regards,

Nancy Mayo 12A Hollycroft Avenue London NW3 7QL